 Dear Community Council,
We are writing as Community Councillors and as members of the Scottish Health Campaigns Network (SHCN), an organisation set up some eight years ago to co-ordinate the work of various groups from around Scotland with concerns about health service provision in their areas.

 

These local groups (mostly consisting of laymen) are joined by retired Medical Professionals, Consultants, Doctors and Nurses. Initially the focus of activities was mainly on safeguarding local hospitals and clinics and services jeopardised by centralist policies promulgated by Health Boards. Now, many of the local problems that led groups to join SHCN have been resolved or overtaken by events but the dangers of undue centralisation have not disappeared. We are finding that decisions  are being made about provision of services to defined communities or localities which put the accessibility of some services at risk - particularly to the disadvantaged. 

 The Network is concerned about the privatisation agenda south of the border: it is keeping an eye on developments and maintaining contact with groups in England and Wales.  Our immediate targets at the moment include Centralisation, Stroke care, Cancer care, and Mental Health.  Other issues on our radar include Out of Hours provision (especially in rural areas), Integration of Adult Health and Social Care (the Scottish Government consultation closed in September, and we await draft legislation), Hospital Discharge arrangements, NHS staff shortages, Health Board rationalisation and elected membership, End-of-Life care, etc. 

These and other issues we raise at our meetings with the Cabinet Secretary for Health and Wellbeing which have taken place roughly every six months. The meetings are informed by reports and concerns from member groups and responded to by the Ministers/Cabinet Secretaries who are on record as having found the exchanges valuable.

We know that many of these concerns are shared by communities across Scotland, and by this communication we are inviting you to help widen local participation in the debate and also inform us of issues you feel we could work together to address. If you cared to send  representatives  we would be happy to have them attend our meetings. We have been meeting quarterly, but recognise that any given venue (currently on the north side of Glasgow) will be difficult for many, and it may be more appropriate to operate a virtual meeting by email etc.

We therefore welcome expressions of interest from Community Councils and other local bodies who may have a part to play, so please feel free to forward this to them.  To get a flavour of SHCN you might like to visit www.shcnlive.co.uk
 

We look forward to hearing from you.
James Sandeman

Health Convenor, Newton Mearns Community Council
james_sandeman@yahoo.co.uk
Kenneth Barr

Convenor, Dunoon Community Council
 ken@kdmbarr.plus.com 
